
YEARLY ALUMNI MEETING MINUTES 
June 29, 2013 

7:43 p.m. – Streetsboro High School 
 
 

ATTENDING: 
 
Ricki Graeser Darlene May 
Mike Mack  Debbie Wenzel   
Ed Szumski   
 
Meeting was called to order by President, Ricki Graeser. 
 
Minutes from last meeting read and approved.  
 
The First 5 reunion from last year was a big hit.  
 
Ricki gave the Presidents report.  Over $6, 500 was raised for the scholarship fund. 
 
Ed has mailed out 325 birthday cards and over 173 sympathy cards.  Ed stated that we have 30 
new lifetime members and 4 annual members. 
 
Decided that there would be four Alumni newsletters. 
 
It was suggested that we continue our presence at all football and basketball games. 
 
Ricki helped served 171 sophomores breakfast during the OGT. 
 
The First 5 reunion will be August 10th at Ed Cochran's (class of '67) home in Shaker Heights.  
Cost will be $20 per person and the money will go to the Streetsboro Educational Foundation. 
 
Thank you to Mike Mack for getting new T-shirts for the Alumni Association. 
 
Treasurer's Report:  Debbie passed out hand-outs for the report.  Approved by Ed and Darlene. 
 
$2,592 scholarships from last year.  People who didn't show up at banquet, money goes back 
into the fund. 
 
Post office box went up to $102 a year. 
 
As of May 30th the bank balance is $3,252.70. 
 
Scholarships were presented to: Taylor Austin Clay $400; Taylor Chercourt, Megan Densmore 
and Alexa Brewster were given $250.  Seven seniors applied for scholarships and four were 
received. 
 
The Bob Flynn Scholarship was given to Austin Clay and the Ruth Hirt Scholarship was given to 
Taylor Chercourt. 
 
Ed Szumski, Membership Chairman, stated that graduates that graduated before 1963 may join 
the alumni association for free. 



 
Mike Mack is on the Nominating Committee. 
 
Officers for 2013- 2014 are: 
 Ricki Greaser  and Michel Heroux are Co-Presidents 
 Darlene May - Secretary 
 Debbie Wenzel - Treasurer 
 
There is a $1,000 operating expense.  A motion to review the checking account balance for 
January - July was made.  Anything over goes into the scholarship fund. 
 
Roll of classes: 
 
 1935 - 1 1968 - 5 
 1938 - 1 1969 - 1 
 1941 - 1 1970 - 1 
 1942 - 1 1972 -1 
 1945 - 1 1973 - 1 
 1953 - 2 1975 - 1 
 1963 - 1 1976 - 2 
 1965 - 1 1987 - 1 
 1966 - 4 1988 - 1 
 1967 - 2 2013 - 2 
 
Jeannete Dunlap two was the secretary for 23 years and Fran Pruchenski who was a Home 
Economics teacher were present. 
 
Meeting was adjourned at 8:30 pm. 
 
We then moved on to the 50/50 raffle won by Frank Reed. 
 
Respectfully Submitted by: 
Darlene May, Secretary 
Streetsboro Alumni Association  
 


